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Dear Parents/Carers 

  School walk – not school run! 

We know many of you are enjoying the better weather and are taking advantage of it by walking to school. At Gainsborough, we 

are committed to the safety and well-being of our pupils and wider community. Over the coming year we shall be looking at 

ways of improving the environment outside of the school gates and well-being of the children, however, we need your continued 

support to achieve this. Cheshire East Council, in conjunction with    are committed to ‘cleaning the air’, particularly 

around schools whilst improving fitness and mental health. To support this initiative, we are asking that you try the following: 

• walk to school every day 

• cycle or scooter to school - with the appropriate safety gear! 

• if you need to drive – park your car a little further away to reduce congestion outside of the gates and walk the 

remainder of the journey 

• if you park your car outside of school – turn off your engine. You may have seen our new signs! 

• leave the school crossing area clear of cars so everybody can be seen and cross the road safely 

• park safely – particularly on the corner of Jesmond Crescent and clear of driveways of local residents 

• if it’s wet - wear your wellies!  Don’t let the rain put you off getting some fresh air 
 
We hope you will join us in making some small changes to improve the air quality and safety of all! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Miss Woolley 

 
        

      
   

Year 3 have been enjoying our PE sessions this term and were able to 
put all of our learnt skills together to play a game of rounders. We 
warmed up with a game of clap catch then worked as a team to bat 
and field. Some of us even got home runs.  
 

 

 

 



           

            

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Vegetarian Sausage Roll 
Quorn Korma 

BBQ Pulled Pork 

Jacket Potato  
All Day Breakfast 
Vegetable Ravioli 

Chicken and Rice 
Ploughman’s Toastie 

Fish and Chips 
Cheese and Onion Flan 

Ham / Cheese / Tuna Ham / Cheese / Tuna Ham / Cheese / Tuna Ham / Cheese / Tuna Ham / Cheese / Tuna 

   Lunchtime Menu - week 2 - w/c 26th June 2023 

 

      

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Staff News 

We would like to 
congratulate Miss 
Jones on the safe 
arrival of her baby 
boy Leo. Mum and 
baby are doing 
well. 

 

 

We are sorry to 
see Mrs Carr leave 
Gainsborough. 
She has been a 
volunteer and a 
dinner lady for a 
very long time and 
will be missed by 
both the children 
and staff. 

 



 

      Cup Winners       

Class 1: Erik for always trying his best. 

Class 2: Leo for trying hard with his independent writing. 

Class 3:     Ellis for an excellent story re-tell in English. 

Class 4: Willow for working independently on her writing. 

Class 5:   Brajen for settling in well to family Gainsborough. 

Class 6:     Angelina and Marianna for working well together and being a supportive partner team. 

Class 7:    Lucas for a creative cover page in his new sketch book.  

Class 8:    Adam for always following Gainsborough's Golden Rules. 

Class 9: Ayarin for being kind and caring and always trying her best. 

Class 10:  

Class 11: Isabel for an outstanding effort on the end of year reading assessment. 

Class 12:   Wiktor for excellent effort in his assessments.  

Class 13: Khalia for an excellent attitude and for showing us that she is ready for high school. 

Class 14: Kyron for good presentation in his science work. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Attendance 
 

National average Primary 
School attendance 96% 
Overall school 
attendance to date 92.96% 
Overall school  
attendance last week 94.34% 
Nursery 
Miss Farnworth 94.7% 

Class 1 
Miss Croucher 96.5% 

Class 2 
Mrs Grocott 97.1% 

Class 3 
Miss Eccleston 
& Mrs Clewes 

91.7% 
Class 4  
Mrs Hampshire 
 

89% 

Class 5 
Mrs Kettle & 
Mrs Taylor 

97.9% 
Class 6 
Mrs Poulson-
Green 

94.5% 

Class 7 
Miss Jones 94.4% 

Class 8 
Mrs Taylor 97% 

Class 9 
Miss Marshall 95.4% 

Class 10 
Miss Garside 94.1% 

Class 11 
Mr Basing 95% 

Class 12 
Miss Hitchen 88.3% 

Class 13 
Miss Lee 91.7% 

Class 14 
Miss Gough 99.7% 

 

 

   Dates for your DiaryIAR 
27th June  EYFS Blue Planet Aquarium visit 

30th June  Y5 Ruskin Activity Day 

4th July  Y4 Grosvenor Museum visit 

5th July 3.15-6.45pm N, R, y1, y3, y4 & y5 parents’ evening 

6th July 3.15-6.45pm N, R, y1, y3, y4 & y5 parents’ evening 

6th July 1.30-5.30pm Y2 parents’ evening 

10th July  Y1 Lytham St Annes visit 

11th July  Y6 Primary College 

12th July 1.30-5.30pm Y6 parents’ evening 

13th July 3.00-5.00pm Y6 Leavers’ BBQ 

18th July 2.15pm Y6 Leavers’ Assembly 

19th July  Last Day of Term 

Mrs Nurse’s Special Award 

 

 

 Reggie (c2) and Archie (c4) for 

having impeccable manners. 

Freezepop Friday 

 

 

 

20p each. 

Every Friday 
after school. 

Water Bottles 

 

Please could your child 
remember to bring a 
water bottle to school 
during this hot weather. 

 


